

Town of Lancaster

Office of the Board of Selectmen

701 Main Street, Suite 1 Lancaster, MA 01523

Stanley B. Starr, Jr., Chairman Walter F. Sendrowski, Clerk Mark A. Grasso, Jr., Member Orlando Pacheco, Town Administrator Kathleen A. Rocco, Executive Assistant

April 3, 2018

Mr. Jamie Fosburgh, NPS Northeast Regional Rivers Program Manager Ms. Lucy Wallace, Chair, NRWSR Study Committee Chair c/o Nashua River Watershed Association 592 Main Street Groton, MA 01450

Re:

Wild and Scenic River Designation

Dear Mr. Fosburgh and Ms. Wallace,

The Lancaster Board of Selectmen supports the purposes and goals of the "Nashua, Squannacook and Nissitissit Rivers Stewardship Plan" and endorses its recommendation to seek designation as Partnership Wild and Scenic Rivers. This action was voted by the Board of Selectmen at their meeting on April 2, 2018.

Sincerely,

Stanley B. Starr, Jr., Chair